

17 May 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

On 06 February this year Her Majesty the Queen became the first British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, marking 70 years of service to the people of the United Kingdom, the Realms and the Commonwealth. We are all very much looking forward to a four-day UK bank holiday weekend from Thursday 2nd to Sunday 5th June during the half term summer break.

As this is such an important event, we would like to celebrate with the children on Friday 27 May. We have a planned a number of exciting and memorable events for the learners which we will outline below.

Jubilee assembly

To start our celebrations all our learners and staff will come together to learn more the jubilee and watch some clips from the coronation. We will also sing some songs including the national anthem which pupils have been learning in preparation for this day.

Classroom activities

Learners will be creating decorations for our jubilee street party and learning why we are celebrating this landmark event. In addition, they will be creating pictures of their hopes and inspirations for the planet for the next 70 years.

Jubilee street party

On Friday 27 May in the afternoon, all learners are invited to a celebration. We will be creating our very own BFS street party where we will sit at tables outside and enjoy a drink, biscuits and cake. We want to do something memorable to mark this event so the music will be playing and the bunting flying. As well as this, we will play some in and outdoor traditional games such as hula hooping, hopscotch, musical thrones and pin the diamond on the crown.

We will be catering for all allergies and have an alternative option for those who are not able to eat the provided food (cupcake, party ring and mini swiss roll) Please do let the school office know via email if you wish for child to not be included within the event or to not receive the outlined treat.

Platinum pudding competition

We will have a 'bake off jubilee pudding' style competition to design a cake/cupcake to celebrate the Jubilee. Your child/children can design, bake and decorate a cake fit to be the centre piece of a Platinum Jubilee party. There will prizes for best design and most creative. After the judging, we will slice the cakes so we can sell them at the end of the school day. They will cost 50p for a slice or a cupcake each. Please come and support us by buying and enjoying some cake. We are so excited to see your creative designs and for the learners to show off their baking skills. Any money raised from the sale will go towards buying the learners new playground games.

We cannot wait to celebrate with the learners on Friday 27 May and we hope to see you all at the cake sale at the end of the day.

Best wishes

Donna Swann

Deputy Head

Tudor Road, Broadstone, Poole, Dorset, BH18 8AA 01202 694376

office@broadstonefirst.poole.sch.uk www.broadstonefirstschool.co.uk